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COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 
Tuesday, April 15, 2025 9:00 AM Room 327, House Office 

Building 

 

The House Appropriations Subcommittee on Public Health was called to order by Chair Phil 

Green. 
 

The Chair requested attendance to be called: 

Present: Reps. Phil Green, Maddock, Slagh, Steele, Price, and O'Neal. 

Absent: Rep. Kuhn. 

Excused: Rep. Kuhn. 

 

Representative Slagh moved to adopt the meeting minutes from March 18, 2025. There being no 

objection, the motion prevailed by unanimous consent. 

 

Dr. Sara Lyon-Callo, Senior Deputy Director, Public Health Administration, and Jean Ingersoll, 

JD, Chief Administrative Officer, from the Department of Health and Human Services gave a 

presentation on the State's epidemiology administration and bioterrorism preparedness efforts. Dr 

Lyon-Callo and Ms. Ingersoll provided copies of the presentation to the Subcommittee. 

 

Dr. Lyon-Callo and Ms. Ingersoll received and answered questions from the Subcommittee and 

agreed to provide the following: 

 

1. The number of measles outbreaks the State identifies in a typical year. 

2. The number of employees in the epidemiology department, the number of Michigan residents 

impacted by services, and the cost of epidemiology efforts in the State. 

3. The current status of CDC funding that supports bioterrorism preparedness, and if funding is 

affected by federal cuts. 

4. The number of employees in the bioterrorism preparedness department, Michigan residents 

impacted by services, the number and amount of grants awarded to NGOs, and the cost of the 

bioterrorism preparedness efforts. 

 

Representative Maddock moved to excuse Representative Kuhn from the meeting. There being 

no objection the motion prevailed by unanimous consent. 
 

There being no further business before the Subcommittee, Chair Phil Green adjourned the 

meeting at 10:04 AM. 
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